BMG NEWS

3 MAY 2019

JOLUME 32 NUMBER 10





Model United Nations Assembly - MUNA

On the Saturday 27 and Sunday 28 April at Swinburne University Hawthorn, four Year 11 BMG students attended a Model United Nations Assembly. There were 58 students from schools all around Victoria in attendance.

Model United Nations Assembly is a meeting which takes place between students in which they act as International Delegates from an assigned country. Students are tasked with representing the views of that country whilst debating resolutions surrounding issues at an international level. Students must do all of the above while maintaining professionalism and correct parliamentary procedure and etiquette. Teams are requested to attend in dress for their designated country.

The teams were:

Singapore - Arshnoor Singh & Ubaid Ahmed United Kingdom - Declan Xerri & Alejandra Camacho

MUNA taught us a great amount about debating in an assembly setting, international diplomacy, and rebutting arguments in a professional manner with minimal preparation time. This experience will most definitely be one that will be remembered for many years to come. Congratulations to Declan Xerri for being awarded Best Male Speaker for the Event.

We would like to thank the Rotary Members, Lita Foot & Scott Pepin, who accompanied us to the assembly and Mrs Ogston for organising our participation in the event.



Arshnoor Singh, Ubaid Ahmed, Declan Xerri and Alejandra Camacho

School Photo Days - Maddingley Campus

Years 7-12 - Tuesday 7 & Wednesday 8 May 2019

Prep Reception – Year 6 - Tuesday 21 & Wednesday 22 May 2019.

School Photo Days - Woodlea Campus

Prep - Year 6 - Thursday 23 & Friday 24 May 2019.

Important – More information at the end of the newsletter.

Senior School House Athletics Carnival

Overall Results

1st - Bacchus Broncos

2nd – Braeside Bears

3rd - Pentland Panthers

4th – Hilton Hornets

Year Level Champions

Males	Females		
Year 09 Male Champion	Yr09 Female Champion		
Rye Penny - BA	Sarah McInerney - HI		
Year10 Male Champion Justin Runge - PD	Yr10 Female Champion Zali Ward - HI		
Year 11 Male Champion	Yr11 Female Champion		
Karl Ullrich - BA	Rebecca West - BA		
Year 12 Male Champion Bryce Stephenson - PD	Yr 12 Female Champion Rachel Jackson - BA		
Leanne Christie Dash	Leanne Christie Dash		
Bryce Stephenson - PD	Zali Ward - HI		

Year 5 & 6 Cross Country

Individual Results

11 Year Old Girls		11 Year Old Boys		
1.	Mackenzie Estlick – HI	1.	Ethan Bloss – HI	
2.	Maddison Weeks – PD	2.	Zachary Dalli – HI	
3.	Tayla Wray – PD	3.	Liam Westhead – HI	
12/13 Year Old Girls		12/13 Year Old Boys		
12/13	Year Old Girls	12/13 Y	ear Old Boys	
-	Year Old Girls Ruby Thomas – PD	12/13 Y 1.	Year Old Boys Marcus Sfetcopoulos – PD	
1.		1.	•	

The Cross Country events are held at the Staughton Vale Campus. Further information will be handed out later in the term, as the dates for the following Year level events have changed.

Tuesday 11 June – Years 9/10 Wednesday 12 June – Years 7/8 Thursday 13 June – Years 11/12

Mr Evan Long - Coordinator: Head of Houses

Senior School Sports

ICCES Athletics

Congratulations to all the Athletes that have been chosen in the BMG Mustangs Athletics Team to compete in the ICCES Athletics Carnival on 9 May at Lakeside Stadium in Melbourne. Events will start at 11.30am. Students are requested to return their permission notice ASAP. Please be advised that students will return to school at approximately 6.00pm. The proposed program has been added at the end of the newsletter.

ICCES Winter Tour

The ICCES Winter Tour will once again take place in Shepparton this year on the final two days of term, 20 and 21 June. Athletes are busily training for teams in Basketball, Soccer, Hockey and Netball.

The Winter Tour involves two days of competition and teams will stay together overnight in Shepparton. Notices for successful athletes will be distributed on team selection.

Graeme Frislie Crowned Men's U19 Champion of Champion's at Australian Track Cycling National Championships and gains National Selection for the World Championships.



Year 12 student and Bacchus Marsh Grammar Elite Sport/VIS athlete Graeme Frislie, was crowned Men's U19 'Champion of Champions' at the Australian Track Cycling National Championship at the Anna Meares Velodrome in Brisbane over the school holidays.

Graeme is a current Victorian Institute of Sport (VIS) scholarship holder and was simply outstanding across several races, winning two individual Gold medals in the 1km Time Trial and Scratch Race and a further two Team Gold medals by claiming the Team Pursuit and the Madison.

Graeme will now represent Australia at the Track World Championships in Germany in August, Congratulations Graeme and his family on the truly wonderful achievement.

Mr Andrew Perks - Director of Sport

Junior and Middle School Sporting Update

Years 3 & 4 Cross Country Carnival

Well done to all 8, 9 and 10 year old students from Woodlea and Maddingley who ventured to Staughton Vale on Monday to compete in the Years 3 & 4 Cross Country Carnival. Congratulations to Braeside as the winning House.

The top 5 students for each age group and gender progress to represent our school at the BMPSSA Cross Country Carnival Friday 10 May. We wish the following students all the best:

9/10 Year Old Girls: Coco Burt, Mackenzie Copland, Jasmine Coady, Imogen Lidgett-Egan and Olivia Karcoushkas.

9/10 Year Old Boys: Harry Metcher, Kane Radburn, Jesse Cutler, Denzel Allington and Xavier Johnston.

9 and 10 Year Old Age Champions – Athletics

Congratulations to the following Athletics Age Champions from the Years 3 & 4 Athletics Carnival, held at the end of Term 1:

9 Year Old Girls - Myah Estlick

9 Year Old Boys - Liam Collins & Patrick Lovett (tie)

10 Year Old Girls - Mackenzie Copland & Mikayla Tito (tie)

10 Year Old Boys - Che Mauriohooho & Tylar Forsyth (tie)

BMPSSA Athletics Carnival

Well done to all students who represented BMG at the BMPSSA Athletics Carnival today. Results will be published next week.

Mr Nick Sher - Coordinator: Sport Years 3-6



Snowsports Championships

The 2019 Victorian Interschools Snowsports Championships will be held at Mt Buller from the 19 - 25 August.

Building on the schools success in this competition over the past few of years, we would like to again enter a team to represent our school at this prestigious event.

The Victorian Interschools Snowsports Championships is an excellent opportunity for students to participate and compete in a state level competition, and test and develop their snowsports skills against students from other Victorian schools.

If you are interested or would like more information, please visit the Victorian Interschools Snowsports at https://www.vicinterschools.com.au/, or contact Mr Leigh Park at school via email at parkl@bmg.vic.edu.au, or Mr Nick Sher at shern@bmg.vic.edu.au by Monday 13 May.

Maddingley and Woodlea Co-Curricular Program

The start of Term 2 sees the return of our very popular Co-Curricular program. The program will run in its entirety from Monday 20 May until the end of the school year. Maddingley's program is aimed at Prep to Year 4 and Woodlea's program is for Prep to Year 6.

The Co-Curricular program is designed to cater in a variety of ways for all students and enhance the learning opportunities for your child.

Both Maddingley and Woodlea's program have been uploaded to the Bacchus Marsh Grammar website.

If your child would like to secure a position in either the Teacher Selected or Student Choice activities, parents/guardians are required to logon to the myBMG-Parent Portal and confirm as attending under the 'Events & Sales' tab for each child. Online bookings opened on Monday 29 April and close 9am Monday 13 May. When the response on the Portal shows as 'Attending', your child will be automatically enrolled in the selected program.

Some Student Choice activities do not appear on the Parent Portal. Students are able to attend these activities on a voluntary basis. Please note that these activities have maximum numbers of participants and once the maximum number is reached on that day, students may miss out for that session.

If you have any queries please feel free to contact the teacher responsible for the selected activity or myself at school on 5366 4800 or via email dellern@bmg.vic.edu.au.

Mrs Nici Deller - Head of Junior School

Community Connections

BMG musicians entertain local senior citizens

A group of residents from the Grant Lodge Aged Care Facility visited the BMG Cafe on Wednesday 3 April and were entertained by a collection of committed and talented Senior School students. Mr Bell would like to congratulate and thank the following students for their community service:

Miles Seager, Jordan Fletcher, Mackenzie Kelly, Megan Llaneza, Narelle Collins, Ally Eley, Mia White & Jamiele Cabato. Congratulations also goes to the Hospitality Department and Leadership Week students for hosting such a lovely event.

Mr Steven Bell - Director of Music





Student Well Being

BRAVE program - Years 3 to 6

Bacchus Marsh Grammar is pleased to again be offering the BRAVE program to help students in Years 3 to 6 who are struggling with worry, stress and anxiety which is impacting their ability to work as effectively as possible in the classroom. This program will commence at the beginning of Term 3.

BRAVE is an online, psychological program for the management of childhood and adolescent anxiety. It is based on cognitive-behavioural therapy (CBT) designed for children and teenagers. It includes 10 sessions in which young people learn the skills to better manage fearful or worrying situations.

Each session is presented in an interesting and interactive way. The information and skills are learned through animations, quizzes, puzzles and interactive games that are designed to keep children and young people interested and engaged each session.

Young people learn how to identify anxiety and stress, to develop relaxation skills, how to replace negative thinking with more positive, useful thinking and problem solving skills. Students develop their own fear ladder to assist them to gradually face their fears once they have developed their coping skills.

The BRAVE program was developed by a team of researchers at the University of Queensland and is based on research evidence. There are separate sessions for younger children and for teenagers to ensure the content is age-appropriate. The creators of the program have also made sure that the material is also suitable for young people from a wide range of cultural backgrounds.

The 10 sessions are usually completed over a period of 10 weeks. Each session allows time for the online activities as well as group discussion. A further two sessions are offered 1 month and 3 months after completing the program as a refresher. Parents have an important role to play in helping young people to manage their fears and worries. There are five or six, 60-minute online sessions for parents, followed by two online refresher sessions.

We are offering the opportunity for students in Years 3 to 6 at BMG who have some difficulty managing their anxiety to work through the BRAVE program as part of a small group with a facilitator from the Wellbeing team. Young people and their parents are also able to register to work through the BRAVE program independently of the school. More information can be found at the <u>BRAVE website</u>.

If you feel your child would benefit from some help in managing their anxiety and you would like to discuss their possible participation in the BRAVE Program at school in Term 3, please contact your child's Year Level Coordinator before Friday 17 May.

Student Wellbeing Team

Junior School Art

Year 1B have been creating Fairy Tale Castles with Mrs Weir. Students have used mixed media to create these wonderful artworks.









Mrs Peta Griffith - Art Team

Student Activities

BMG Mother's Day Stall - Years Prep to 6

The BMG Mother's Day stall is for students in Prep Reception through to Year 6 at both the Maddingley and Woodlea campuses. Notes were sent home to students to enable families to purchase via the Qkr App. The stalls will be held on the following days:

Maddingley Campus - Thursday 9 May Woodlea Campus - Friday 10 May

Please send along a bag for children to place their gifts in.

Maddingley Middle School Musical – Mary Poppins Jr

Term 2 Rehearsal Schedule - Wednesdays until 4:25pm

Week	Date		Additional Notes	
Week 3	8 May	Scene 8, 9 & 10	All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall &	Year 7E, F, G & H
		Ensemble from the Prologue	Dance Studio	on Camp
Week 4	15 May	Scene 11 & 12 All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall		Mary Poppins
		Kite Chorus		Photo Day
Week 5	22 May	22 May Scene 13, 14 & 15 All Cast & Crew Required		Senior School
		Chimney Sweep Chorus	Dance Studio	Musical
Week 6	29 May	Scene 16, 17 & 18	All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall &	
		Bank Chorus	Dance Studio	
Week 7	5 June	All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall &		
		All	Dance Studio	
Week 8	12 June	Run Through	All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall &	
		Scene 1 – 10 Dance Studio		
		All		
Week 9	19 June	Run Through Scene 11 – 19	All Cast & Crew Required in Wilson Hall &	Final Rehearsal for
		All Dance Studio		Term 2

^{*}Students will be notified one week prior if they are not required for the following week's rehearsal.

Mary Poppins Production Staff

Maddingley 2019 House Music - Years 1 to 6

This 2019 House Music for students in Years 1 to 6 is scheduled to take place on Monday 17 June in Wilson Hall. All students who learn to sing or play a musical instrument are encouraged to perform and parents and families are invited to attend (please note that Prep students will not be included in the performances this year).

If your child has instrumental music lessons at school, our Instrumental music teachers will take care of the enrolment process for them, however, if your child receives lessons externally and would like to participate in the performances they will need to submit an entry form, these can be obtained from the Administration Office. Please note that entries close on Friday 7 June, no entries will be accepted after this date. The running order on the day will be as follows:

- Periods 1 & 2 Years 3 & 4 Performances
- Periods 3 & 4 Years 5 & 6 Performances
- Periods 5 & 6 Years 1 & 2 Performances

Any student wishing to perform to a backing track will need to submit it (preferably on USB) to either myself (Mr Westgarth) or Mr Marshall by Friday 7 June. If you have any questions regarding this event please do not hesitate to contact me at westgartht@bmg.vic.edu.au or on 03 5366 4800.

Troy Westgarth Coordinator: Music P-6

^{**}A full day rehearsal will be scheduled towards the end of Term 2. Students will be notified if they are required to attend. This will take place during the normal school day.

Maddingley Campus Junior Showcase - Prep Reception to Year 4

The Term 2 Maddingley Campus Junior Showcase is scheduled to take place at 9:00 am on Friday the 7 June in the Gymnasium and will feature performances from our **Year 2 Strings students**, as well as a performance from the **Prep to Two Choir**, parents and families are invited to attend.

If you have any questions regarding this event please do not hesitate to contact me at westgartht@bmg.vic.edu.au or on 03 5366 4800.

France Trip 2020 – Expressions of Interest now open

Expressions of interest are now open for the France trip in March/April 2020. This is a four week exchange with our sister-school near Lyon. If you would like further information please contact Mrs Fiona Erhardt.

Mrs Fiona Erhardt - Learning Area Coordinator: LOTE

Host Families Required

The LOTE department are seeking host families to host 12 Japanese students from Kumamoto, Japan. They will arrive in Term Three and will be based at the Maddingley campus. If interested please contact Mr Michael Love for further details.

Mrs Fiona Erhardt - Learning Area Coordinator: LOTE

NAPLAN 2019

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2019 for Years 3, 5,7 and 9 students will be held on Tuesday 14 May, Wednesday 15 May and Thursday 16 May 2019. NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy.

All students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests. During test week, catch-up tests will be available for individual students who are absent on test days.

Please read for more information.

School Information

School Bus Information 2019

Student Collection - A reminder to all Prep Reception to Year 4 parents/guardians that you are to be waiting at the bus door for your child/ren to disembark the bus. With the colder weather coming on, parents cannot wait in the car and expect students to be allowed off the bus. If a parent/guardian is not at the bus door the student will not have permission to disembark and will remain on the bus while the driver continues their route. If you require someone else to collect your child, your child MUST have a green permission tag on their bag, stating the person you have given permission to collect your child. Permission forms can be downloaded from the Parent Portal under – Junior School Bus Procedure. Students in Year 5 and 6, may disembark the bus without a parent/guardian, so long as a permission form has been completed and Green permission tag is attached to your child's bags. Permission forms can be emailed to bus@bmg.vic.edu.au.

Exford/Eynesbury Public Bus - As per the Principal's letter sent on 26 March 2019, the Exford/Eynesbury bus is now a public bus, operated by MYKI system. Students must tap on/off the bus with their MYKI card, student's MYKI cards should always have credit available on their card for travel. No credit on the MYKI card may result in students not being eligible to travel. Attached at the end of the newsletter is an updated timetable of the bus route.

Roll Call Information Sheet - As we have started Term 2, there are still quite a few families who have not returned their Roll Call information sheet for Maddingley Campus. This information is vital so drivers know which stop children are to board and disembark, if you have not returned your information sheet, please return by Friday 3 May. If your child's Roll Call information sheet is not returned your child will be allocated to board and disembark at STOP 1 of your allocated route. Forms can be downloaded from the Parent Portal and returned via email to bus@bmg.vic.edu.au.

Student ID Cards – Students are to carry their student ID cards on them at school at all times. Private bus travellers are required to use their card to scan on and off the bus. If students do not have their cards to scan on and off the bus, they are risking their seat on the bus.

Mrs Leanne Robertson - School Bus Services Administrator

Medical Details via the myBMG Parent Portal

A reminder to all parents to check the Parent Portal, ensuring your child's details which include their medical information is current. All changes can be made in this portal. To read and view the Parent Portal guide visit the school <u>website</u>. If you have any queries relating to the medical information, please contact the Health Centre.

Introducing the 'Grammarian'

The <u>Grammarian</u> is a School publication to share with not only the BMG Community but extended to the public as a promotional platform for the School. It will be produced quarterly and highlight key achievements by students, provide a glimpse into the history of the School and feature significant events.

The first issue was released at the end of Term 1.

2019 Term Dates and Events Calendar

The 2019 Term Dates are available for viewing on the <u>School website</u>. Additionally, key upcoming events and excursions are added into the School events calendar for families to access.

BMG Community Contacts

Bacchus Marsh Grammar On Campus Uniform Shop – from Ms Trish Shilton

Woodlea Parents - Please Note:

The Wednesday delivery service is a volunteer service that I provide. Therefore, I may not be able to deliver every Wednesday due to unforeseen circumstances. If you need anything urgently please refer to the On Campus and Werribee Store opening hours.

Regular Term Open Times and Days

Monday 12.30pm - 4.30pm Wednesday 8.00am - 12.00noon Friday 12.30pm - 4.30pm

Phone Orders - 5367 4072

Both Maddingley and Woodlea parents are welcome to make phone orders and pay with a credit card. Orders will then be delivered at Maddingley through the pigeon hole system to classes or tutor groups, and to the Woodlea Campus Reception on Wednesday afternoons.

Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) - YMCA Ballarat

YMCA Ballarat operate the Out of School Hours Care at Bacchus Marsh Grammar. YMCA Ballarat is pleased to announce that the Before School Care program will continue into Term 2, at both Maddingley and Woodlea campuses, as there has been an incline of daily bookings.

The program will remain closely monitored, but at this stage if the attendance continues to increase, I am hopeful by the end of Term 2 it will be where we need the program to be to remain viable and to continue operating uninterrupted. The relevant enrolment forms are available via the school website.

If you would like to offer your feedback regarding our programs, please do not hesitate to contact the OSHC Director Chrissie Ashmore.

Maddingley Campus: South Maddingley Road, Maddingley, Victoria 3340

Woodlea Campus: Frontier Avenue, Aintree, Victoria. 3336

Email: chrissie.ashmore@ymca.org.au Phone: 0490 178 638 W: www.ballarat.ymca.org.au

OSHC Contact details:

Maddingley:

bacchusmarsh.oshc@ymca.org.au

0438 154 842

Woodlea:

Woodlea.OSHC@ymca.org.au

0490 490 362

Regular Contacts

Student Absentees

Maddingley Campus

Absentee Line 5366 4888 or Absentee Email – maddingley absentees@bmg.vic.edu.au

Woodlea Campus

Absentee Line 5366 4988 or Absentee Email – woodlea absentees@bmg.vic.edu.au

BMG Events Calendar

Visit the **BMG** Events Calendar for the latest upcoming events.

Maddingley Campus

South Maddingley Road

Bacchus Marsh VIC 3340

P +61 3 5366 4800

F +61 3 5366 4850

Woodlea Campus

111 Frontier Avenue

Aintree VIC 3336 P +61 3 5366 4900

F +61 3 5366 4950

Woodlea Early Learning Centre

5-7 Quarry Road

Aintree VIC 3336

P +61 3 5366 4999

General School Email: school@bmg.vic.edu.au

School Website: www.bmg.vic.edu.au

Community Information



EYNESBURY EAGLES UNDER 9'S WANTED

TRAINING STARTS WEDNESDAY 1ST MAY AT ARNOLDS CREEK AT 5.30 PLEASE REGISTER AT WWW.EYNESBURYFNC.COM.AU CONTACT CRAIG FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON 0400 520 666 PLEASE BRING A FRIEND AS PLAYERS URGENTLY NEEDED



Melton Bunnings Warehouse FREE - Mother & Kids Night Thursday 9th May 6-8pm

FREE - Mothers Day craft workshops

FREE - Henna Tattoos

FREE – CWA Melton Owls serving Devonshire Tea and FREE – Sausage Sizzle

Please Book in at the Service Desk Or call - 03 9971 0300 or email - MeltonWHAO@bunnings.com.au

2019 EXFORD - BACCHUS MARSH (Shift 2105)

Driver – Kevin Jacks BUS - 12

AM: 0655 - 0855 **PM:** 1500 - 1700

HOURS: 4.0

ROUTE AM:

COUNTRY SERVICE (Shift 2105)

- 7.05 Depart Bacchus Marsh Depot
- 7.10 Parwan-Exford Road (CFA Station before Whelans Road)
- 7.27 Eynesbury Road (Golf Club Car Park 2)
- 7.38 Exford Road and Mitchells Road
- 7.42 Exford Road and Wilson Road (Bus stop)
- 7.43 Wilson Road and Blight Street (Bus stop)
- 7.45 Coburns Road and Brooklyn Road (Bus stop)
- 7.47 Coburns Road and Blackdog Drive
- 7.58 Bacchus Marsh College
- 8.02 Bacchus Marsh Grammar (Bay 23)

TOWN SERVICE – GREY STREET (Shift 2113)

- 8.14 Halletts Way (Moorabool Shire Office bus stop)
- 8.16 Grey Street and Maddison Circuit
- 8.18 Grey Street (bus shelter)
- 8.30 Bacchus Marsh College
- 8.35 Arrive Bacchus Marsh Depot

ROUTE PM:

TOWN SERVICE - GREY STREET (Shift 2113)

- 3.05 Depart Bacchus Marsh Depot
- 3.13 Depart Bacchus Marsh College
- 3.22 Grey Street & Maddison Circuit
- 3.25 Grey Street (bus shelter)
- 3.31 Halletts Way (Moorabool Shire Office bus stop)

COUNTRY SERVICE (Shift 2105)

- 3.45 Bacchus Marsh College Wait for Balliang Bus
- 3.50 Bacchus Marsh Grammar (Bay 23) Collect at Grammar and take to College Inter
- 3.55 Parwan-Exford Road (CFA Station before Whelans Road)
- 4.09 Eynesbury Road (Golf Club Car Park 2)
- 4.19 Exford Road and Mitchells Road
- 4.19 Exford Road and Wilson Road (Bus stop)
- 4.20 Coburns Road and Wilson Road (PM only)
- 4.22 Coburns Road and Brooklyn Road (bus stop)
- 4.24 Coburns Road and Blackdog Drive (bus stop)
- 4.45 Arrive Bacchus Marsh Depot

STOPS NOT IN USE

Proposed Program – Lakeside Stadium

I.C.C.E.S Athletics Carnival 2019 9/05/19

Brief Program

		Diferr	rogram		
1 F Yr07-Yr09	1500m	11:30AM	80 F Yr10	High Jump	1:30PM
2 F Yr10-Yr12	1500m	11:30AM	81 M Yr10	High Jump	1:30PM
3 F Yr10	Discus	11:30AM	82 M Yr07	Shot Put	1:30PM
4 F Yr12	Javelin	11:30AM	83 F Yr07	Javelin	1:35PM
5 F Yr08	High Jump	11:30AM	84 F Yr09	Long Jump	1:35PM
6 M Yr08	High Jump	11:30AM	85 F Yr08	Triple Jump	1:35PM
7 M Yr09	Shot Put	11:30AM	86 F Yr12	Discus	1:35PM
8 M Yr12	Long Jump	11:30AM	87 F Yr10	Long Jump	1:35PM
9 M Yr07 10 M Yr10	Long Jump Triple Jump	11:30AM 11:30AM	88 M Yr12 89 F Yr07	Shot Put 200m	1:50PM 1:55PM
11 M Yr07-Yr09	1500m	11:45AM	90 F Yr07	200m	1:58PM
12 M Yr10-Yr12	1500m	11:45AM	91 F Yr08	200m	2:01PM
13 F Yr09	Shot Put	11:50AM	92 F Yr08	200m	2:04PM
14 M Yr12	Discus	11:50AM	93 F Yr09	200m	2:07PM
15 F Yr12	Long Jump	11:50AM	94 F Yr09	200m	2:10PM
16 M Yr09	Triple Jump	11:50AM	95 F Yr10	200m	2:13PM
17 F Yr07	Long Jump	11:50AM	96 F Yr10	200m	2:16PM
18 M Yr10 19 F Yr07	Javelin 100m	11:50AM 12:00PM	97 F Yr12 98 F Yr12	200m 200m	2:19PM 2:22PM
20 F Yr07	100m	12:02PM	99 M Yr07	200m	2:25PM
21 F Yr08	100m	12:04PM	100 M Yr07	200m	2:28PM
22 F Yr08	100m	12:06PM	101 M Yr08	200m	2:31PM
23 F Yr09	100m	12:08PM	102 M Yr08	200m	2:34PM
24 F Yr09	100m	12:10PM	103 M Yr09	200m	2:37PM
25 F Yr10	100m	12:12PM	104 M Yr09	200m	2:40PM
26 F Yr10 27 F Yr12	100m 100m	12:14PM 12:16PM	105 M Yr10 106 M Yr10	200m 200m	2:43PM 2:46PM
28 F Yr12	100m	12:18PM	107 M Yr12	200m	2:49PM
29 M Yr07	100m	12:20PM	108 M Yr12	200m	2:52PM
30 M Yr07	100m	12:20PM	109 M Yr10	Long Jump	2:00PM
31 M Yr08	100m	12:22PM	110 M Yr07	Triple Jump	2:00PM
32 M Yr08	100m	12:24PM	111 F Yr10	Javelin	2:00PM
33 M Yr09	100m	12:26PM	112 F Yr08	Discus	2:00PM
34 M Yr09	100m	12:28PM	113 M Yr12	Triple Jump	2:00PM
35 M Yr10 36 M Yr10	100m 100m	12:30PM 12:32PM	114 F Yr07 115 M Yr07	High Jump	2:10PM 2:10PM
37 M Yr12	100m	12:34PM	115 M Yr07 116 M Yr08	High Jump Shot Put	2:10PM
38 M Yr12	100m	12:36PM	117 M Yr08	Discus	2:25PM
39 F Yr08	Shot Put	12:10PM	118 F Yr09	Javelin	2:25PM
40 F Yr09	High Jump	12:10PM	119 F Yr12	Triple Jump	2:25PM
41 M Yr09	High Jump	12:10PM	120 M Yr10	Shot Put	2:30PM
42 M Yr12	Javelin	12:20PM	121 F Yr07	Discus	2:50PM
43 M Yr07	Discus	12:20PM	122 M Yr07	Javelin	2:50PM
44 M Yr08	Long Jump	12:20PM 12:20PM	123 F Yr07 124 F Yr08	800m	2:55PM 2:58PM
45 F Yr10 46 F Yr07	Triple Jump Triple Jump	12:20PM	124 F Yr08 125 F Yr09	800m 800m	3:01PM
47 F Yr12	Shot Put	12:30PM	126 F Yr10	800m	3:04PM
48 F Yr08	Long Jump	12:45PM	127 F Yr12	800m	3:07PM
49 F Yr09	Triple Jump	12:45PM	128 M Yr07	800m	3:10PM
50 M Yr09	Discus	12:45PM	129 M Yr08	800m	3:13PM
51 M Yr08	Javelin	12:45PM	130 M Yr09	800m	3:16PM
52 F Yr12 53 M Yr12	High Jump	12:50PM 12:50PM	131 M Yr10	800m 800m	3:19PM
53 M Yr12 54 F Yr07	High Jump Shot Put	12:50PM	132 M Yr12 133 M Yr10	Discus	3:22PM 3:15PM
55 F Yr07	400m	12:55PM	134 M Yr09	Javelin	3:15PM
56 F Yr07	400m	12:58PM	135 F Yr07	4 X 100m Relay	3:30PM
57 F Yr08	400m	1:01PM	136 M Yr07	4 X 100m Relay	3:33PM
58 F Yr08	400m	1:04PM	137 F Yr08	4 X 100m Relay	3:36PM
59 F Yr09	400m	1:07PM	138 M Yr08	4 X 100m Relay	3:39PM
60 F Yr09	400m	1:10PM	139 F Yr09	4 X 100m Relay	3:42PM
61 F Yr10 62 F Yr10	400m 400m	1:13PM	140 M Yr09 141 F Yr10	4 X 100m Relay	3:45PM
63 F Yr12	400m	1:16PM 1:19PM	141 F Yr10 142 M Yr10	4 X 100m Relay 4 X 100m Relay	3:48PM 3:51PM
64 F Yr12	400m	1:22PM	143 F Yr12	4 X 100m Relay	3:54PM
65 M Yr07	400m	1:25PM	144 M Yr12	4 X 100m Relay	3:57PM
66 M Yr07	400m	1:28PM			
67 M Yr08	400m	1:31PM			
68 M Yr08	400m	1:34PM			
69 M Yr09	400m	1:37PM			
70 M Yr09	400m	1:40PM			
71 M Yr10	400m	1:43PM			
72 M Yr10 73 M Yr12	400m 400m	1:46PM 1:49PM			
74 M Yr12	400m	1:52PM			
75 M Yr09	Long Jump	1:10PM			
76 M Yr08	Triple Jump	1:10PM			
77 F Yr10	Shot Put	1:10PM			
78 F Yr09	Discus	1:10PM			
79 F Yr08	Javelin	1:10PM			

2019 BMG School Photos

Maddingley Campus

Years 7-12 - Tuesday 7 & Wednesday 8 May 2019

Prep Reception - Year 6 - Tuesday 21 & Wednesday 22 May 2019.

Woodlea Campus

Prep - Year 6 - Thursday 23 & Friday 24 May 2019.

All students from Prep Reception to Year 12 will have official School photographs taken throughout the dates above. The photos include; individual student, School Class Groups and Leadership photographs. Please note these photos are exempt from the "Exclusion from Multimedia". If you have any concerns contact Casey Ryder or Cathy Perconte on 5366 4800. All students will be photographed regardless of an order being placed.

Students are required to wear full Winter uniform, which includes jumpers, blazers and ties for students in Years 5 to 12, and jumpers and ties for students in Prep Reception to Year 4. It is important that students are well groomed and neatly presented including hairstyles to be in line with the school's uniform policy as outlined in the student diary. Junior School students who have Physical Education on these days will be required to wear full Winter Uniform and bring runners to change into for PE.

The School photographer for 2019 is Arthur Reed Photos. Ordering and payment arrangements for School Photos and Family Portraits will need to be completed online with Arthur Reed Photos www.arphotos.com.au. Parents/Guardians will need to register all student and family details online prior to photo days. Information has been sent home to families this week on how to register online in preparation for viewing and to order images when they become available. Each BMG student has a unique ordering code which is printed on the sample flyer. Should you require assistance with this process please contact Arthur Reed Photos on (03) 5243 4390 or email customerservice@arphotos.com.au.

Student Family Portraits

Families will also need to go online BEFORE the photo days to request student sibling photographs. Registrations for sibling photos will close prior to scheduled photo days on:

Maddingley Campus Family Photo cut off – Has been extended to Monday 6 May 12.00pm Woodlea Campus Family Photo cut off – Friday 17 May 4.00pm

Student Family Portraits will be taken at Recess and Lunchtimes only. It is the responsibility of students to ensure they arrange to meet their siblings and attend during recess and/or lunchtime only. Please note that families who have not preregistered a Family Portrait online will NOT be photographed.

If you have students in the Junior, Middle and Secondary Schools at the Maddingley Campus they may have family portraits taken on any of the four Maddingley campus scheduled school photo days. **As a guide** we ask families to follow the dates below to reduce the waiting times for students:

Families with surnames beginning with A-K may be photographed on:

- Years 7-12 Tuesday 7 May 2019 (during recess or lunchtime only).
- Prep Reception Year 6 Tuesday 21 May 2019 (during recess or lunchtime only).

Families with surnames beginning with L-Z may be photographed on:

- Years 8-12 & Year 6 Wednesday 8 May 2019
- Prep Reception Year 5 & Year 7 Wednesday 22 May 2019.

Woodlea Campus student sibling photography is available on Thursday 23 & Friday 24 May 2019. It is the responsibility of students to ensure they arrange to meet their siblings and attend during recess and/or lunchtime only.

School Leadership Photos

School Leadership Photos for students at the Maddingley Campus will be scheduled for Monday 17 June 2019. More Information relating to the School Leadership Photos will be distributed later in the term.

School Leadership Photos for the Woodlea campus will be scheduled on the School Photo dates Thursday 23 & Friday 24 May 2019.

If you have any queries in relation to pre-registration, ordering or payment please contact Arthur Reed Photos on (03) 5243 4390 or visit their website www.order.arphotos.com.au.

If you have any other queries in relation to school photographs, please contact Cathy Perconte on 5366 4800.

Important Information

School photo day is coming up soon for



Bacchus Marsh Grammar School - Maddingley 07/05/2019

Student Name

Class

To be able to view the images taken, please register online following the directions below

We'll then be able to notify you by email / SMS once the images are ready to view in our NEW webshop

- Create a photo package to suit your needs Any layout, pose or image Digital Downloads
- Order easily on any mobile device Share the images with family & friends even on Facebook

Register online now to be notified when images are ready to view

Just follow these 3 easy steps . . .

1. Grab your phone and go to order.arphotos.com.au



2. Enter your image code -(6 characters)



3. Fill in your mobile number and email addressDo this for all of your children at this school*



*This information will only be used for distribution of personal image codes and ordering details

That's it! You'll receive an email and/or SMS when images are ready to view in our secure webshop

